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Greetings Everyone 

Welcome back to the new term.  This term we will focus the value of  Integrity and the theme of  “Time” 

in classroom integrated studies units.  We plan to finish the term with a day where we celebrate the   

history of our school as part of this. 

Over the holidays a number of things happened: 

• Les, our groundman has been active: 

  Desks painted in LC2 which were  starting to look a little shabby. 

  Work begun on a uniform storage cupboard in the  resource room. 

  New cabinetry put into LC6 (Science) to accommodate technology and art resources. 

• The van had a tidy up to make it recognizable around town and further abroad.  

• Stuart Wright and I had an exploratory trip to New Caledonia to consider a trip there for the French 

class students in March of  2025.  More details to follow.  We are excited about the opportunity to 

give our local kids from Dannevirke a personal look at a place very different culturally to what they 

are used to.  New Caledonia is rich in Melanesian culture and is a completely French speaking is-

land.  Photos of the area are included in this newsletter.  If your child learns French you will be    

hearing about this soon. 

 

At the end of last term we finally planted Totara trees out the front of the school in line with our name.  

There is a triangle of 6 trees showing the three different varieties of totara.: 3 green totara, then 2 blue 

matapouri totara and 1 yellow totara (at the apex of the triangle).  The aim is for  them to show case who 

we are and also to grow up and provide a nice shady place for students to have their lunch. We will  also 

be placing a new school sign out front to replace the current one sometime soon. 

 

The basketball season has started again and this year we have both a boys and girls senior team          

competing in the Palmerston North competition.  The boys play on a Wednesday night and the girls play 

on Friday.  The boys had their first game this week and it was very thrilling.  The scores were level at half 

time but for a final second score by our PN Boys High opponents which put them ahead.  At the final 

whistle we were narrowly beaten, but the boys were within an inch of starting the season really well.  

Bring on next week. 

 

Best wishes 

Peter 

From the Dr’s Office… 



Advance notice: Totara College Cross country Friday week 6 (7th June) 

Proposed French Immersion Trip To New Caledonia 2025 

 Totara College is currently looking at a week’s trip to our closest     

country New Caledonia next year to give our students a chance to 

practice their French as well as experience immersion with the French culture. 

 The trip will be open to Year 9 students and above, as of next year, and in the event of 

huge numbers wanting to go those studying French will have first   priority. The tentative 

date planned is Week 8 Term 1 from Friday 21 March – Saturday 29 March. 

To introduce the proposed itinerary, costings involved as well as to gauge initial interest 

there will be a meeting at the school on Thursday 16th April at 5:30 pm in the hall. 

 Dr Ferrar and Mr Wright will briefly give a presentation and then open the floor for    

questions and discussion. 

 We would love to see all interested students, parents and family there. Feel free to       

discuss this, prior to the meeting, with either of us. 

Peter Ferrar and Stuart Wright 

Wheels day Friday reinstated 

Due to popular demand we are reinstating wheels day Friday. This means that on Fridays 
from now students can bring their skateboards/bikes/ scooters etc and use them on the 
tennis courts at interval and lunchtime. Basic rules: 

• Helmets must be worn 

• Only on the tennis courts 

• No use of wheels in the school grounds otherwise (eg scootering right up to            
classroom) 

School Photo Orders  

School photo can still be ordered up to the 13 May. Samples  are           

available to view at office.   Order form is attached to this  newsletter. 





 

Snapshots from Dr 

Ferrar and Mr 

Wright’s visit to   

Noumea over the 

holidays to see if the 

island is suitable for 

next year’s French 

class trip. 







 

Our school  leaders  - 

Head girl Sarah 

Coker, Head boy 

Bradley Locke, 

Deputies: Zac Welsh, 

Izzy Lawson and 

Grace Reid  



 

 



Community Notices: 

• Chess Club:  any student (Primary or Secondary) are welcome to join the Chess club. 

They meet at Dannevirke High School Room 28 each Wednesday between 3.15pm and 

4.30pm. 

 

• GRG (Grandparents Raising  Grandchildren) Support Group coordinator is Robyn     

Hargreaves.  She can be contacted on 027 857 5165. 

 

• Te Whare o Taiao o Rangitane are excited to launch Teaching Scholarship for 2024 and 

wish to share it to all of the whanau in Tamaki nui-a-rua . Please see attached flyer.          

This scholarship application round is open from 29 April until 12 May 2024. Enquires        

to poutoko-kaiako@rangitane.co.nz 

• Thursday 16 May—5.30pm Hall New Caledonia French Trip meeting 

• Monday 3 June—King Birthday—no school 

• Friday 7 June -- Totara College Cross Country 

• Friday 28 June—Matariki—no school 

• Friday 6 July  —Term 2 last day 

• Monday 22 July—Term 3 starts  

 

Please Remember... 

E-mail: office@totaracollege.school.nz 

Phone: 06 374 6165 

mailto:office@totaracollege.school.nz




https://scholastic.e-newsletter.com.au/link/id/zzzz6628945cf3c57460Pzzzz613eb85ed7f38721/page.html







